






























Memorandum         

                  
To: Barbara Lipscomb 

City Manager  
 

From: Mark Holtzman 
Chief of Police 
 

Date: June 1, 2016 

Subject: Police Athletic League (PAL) 

   

 
Following our last meeting in April with members of the PAL Board and City Officials, 
we have continued our efforts to expand the PAL program.   
 
Summer camps this year will be expanded to a fifth day along with an expansion of the 
after school programs which will stay open till 7:00 PM beginning next school year. Both 
of these efforts are due in large part to a generous private [anonymous] pledge of 
$25,000.   
 
We will continue to evaluate the PAL program for improvements with programming, 
staffing, and overall needs of the community.  We are also looking into a small scale 
PAL satellite site in the Westpointe community for this summer.     
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